
LEEBOTWOOD AND LONGNOR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the regular Meeting of Leebotwood and Longnor Parish Council 
held at Leebotwood Village Hall on 24th January 2023 at 7.30pm.


	PRESENT
	APOLOGIES

	Cllr. P. Pardoe 
	Cllr. S. Willocks

	Cllr. C. King
	

	Cllr. T. Crook
	

	Cllr. C. Baker
	

	Cllr. R. Reynolds
	

	
	



	ALSO IN ATTENDANCE 

	Mr. Gwilym Rippon (clerk)
	Cllr.  Dan Morris


One member of the public was in attendance. Who gave a presentation in relation to the refurbishment of Longnor Village Hall 

	
	Agenda item
	
	Actions

	
	
	
	

	073-22
	1. 
	TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Please see above. 
	

	
	
	
	

	074-22
	2. 
	DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
		Name 
	Item
	Personal
	Prejudicial

	
	
	
	



	

	
	
	
	

	075-22
	3. 
	DISPENSATION – None required.
	

	
	
	
	

	076-22
	4. 
	CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLORS 
	

	
	
	There was a notification of one interested party
	

	
	
	
	

	077-22
	5. 
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION – There was one member of the public present who gave a presentation in respect of the renovation of Longnor village hall and the way forward.
	

	
	
	
	

	078-22
	6. 
	MINUTES - To approve and sign the minutes dated 29th November 2022
RESOLVED
The minutes of the meetings held on 29th November 2022 were signed and approved following a minor amendment.
	

	
	
	
	

	079-22

	7. 
	 INFORMATION FROM THE MINUTES
	

	
	
	There was nothing to report under this heading.
	

	
	
	
	

	080-22
	8. 
	REPORTS

a)  Shropshire Councillor Dan Morris

Winter Road Maintenance
The recent cold snap, following wet weather, has led to issues on the County’s road network, with some our rural roads in Burnell that are not part of the defined or secondary network, being difficult and in some cases dangerous, to navigate.  Just over a ¼ of the county roads are part of the defined network and are gritted when weather conditions dictate it.   However this means that nearly ¾ of the roads in Shropshire don’t get gritted. Local/farmer contractors will come out when it snows to help clear unclassified roads, but the current policy is not to come out only to spread grit. The policy is to maintain salt bins throughout the winter period, and provide salt and grit mixtures in bags and heaps at various rural locations throughout the winter to be provided for local use.

The way a road is classed as being part of a defined network is by it being scored by certain factors like being on a bus route, having large amounts of employment, adjacency to Trunk roads operated by the Highways agency, being on school bus routes, steep gradients, being in ‘wet’ areas and so on.  If the Risk Rating is less than 20 the road should not be included in the defined network or secondary network.  If the Risk Rating is between 21 and 42 the road may be included in the secondary network following the approval of the Assistant Director Environmental Maintenance.  If the Risk Rating is greater than 43 Member approval must be sought via the Assistant Director Environmental Maintenance to include the road in the defined network

Rural crime
Please see the attached video clip where on 10th January asked a question of the police minister on the blight of rural crime.  MP Daniel Kawczynski mentioned me by name (!) as a result of his researcher attending a community concern rural crime meeting in Pulverbatch that I chaired back in December.  The assistant PCC for West Mercia is visiting All Stretton/Smethcott/Woolstaston PC on 25th January to discuss rural crime issues.  

Views sought on new home-to-school transport policy
People are being asked for their views on a revised policy which outlines how unsafe walking routes are assessed in relation to home-to-school transport.  Shropshire Council is proposing a revision to its Extremely Hazardous Routes Policy and a six-week consultation was launched this week to seek feedback from all interested parties including councillors, town councils, parish councils, schools and colleges, parents and students.  The consultation runs until Friday 10 February 2023 and can be seen on the council website at https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/get-involved/extremely-hazardous-routes-policy-revision/

The Bus “Get around for £2” campaign until end of March
People can travel around Shropshire by bus for no more than £2 for a single journey until the end of March - the ‘Get Around for £2’ campaign runs from 1 January to 31 March 2023 and aims to get more people to travel by bus.  Backed by £60 million of Government investment, it will help families, commuters and other passengers save money this winter, by capping single tickets at £2 across England, outside of London, for most bus services.

With the average single local bus ticket in England costing £2.80 (in some rural areas a single ticket costs more), passengers can save almost a third of the ticket price per journey.  Two bus services in Shropshire Council’s Burnell ward are involved in this scheme:

-             546 Arriva Bus (Shrewsbury/Pulverbatch)
-             435 Minsterley Motors Bus (Ludlow /Leebotwood /Longnor /Dorrington/Ryton/Condover/Shrewsbury)

Levelling up bid success
Shropshire Council has welcomed the Government’s decision to award £18.7m of levelling up funding to support the regeneration of Shrewsbury town centre. One of the criteria the bids were measured against were their economic impact, and the success of the Shrewsbury bid underlines the positive effect it will have on Shropshire’s economy.  The successful Shrewsbury bid will fund two complementary infrastructure and public open space projects, essential to realising the ambitions of Shrewsbury’s Big Town Plan.

The Smithfield Riverside redevelopment programme will accelerate the regeneration of around 1.2ha of brownfield land, enabling mixed-use low carbon waterside development, significantly improving Shrewsbury’s employment and productivity, and incentivise private sector investment, whilst addressing flooding and increasing opportunities to live in the town.  There will also be a range of associated transport, active travel and public realm interventions near to the town’s railway station will ensure this programme maximises benefits for the town.

The LUF funding will help to increase the appeal of Shrewsbury as a location for business, tourism and investment; help to create higher value, higher skilled jobs; ensure lower vacancy rates and an increase in commercial floorspace; and make the town centre better connected and more accessible for people using all forms of transport.
Bikeability training support
Shropshire Council has been awarded more than £160,000 from the Department for Transport to continue delivering Bikeablity cycle training to primary school children across the county.  The money is an initial grant of £166,153, with the possibility that more funding may follow. It’s to be spent in the financial year 2023/2024.  It will pay for the continued delivery of Bikeability balance bike training – getting younger children used to riding without pedals – and Level 1, 2 and 3 Bikeablity training, which gives older children the opportunity to learn the skills needed to travel to school safely on a bike.  The funding is part of Government plans to ensure that every child receives Bikeability training by the time they finish primary school – an aim shared by the council.

Cost of living support for lowest income households in 2023/24
Millions of the lowest-income households across the UK will get £900 – or up to £1,350 – from the Government in 2023/4 to help with the cost of living.  Starting from Spring 2023 cost of living support will include:

•            £900 Cost of Living Payment for means-tested benefit claimants
•            Direct into bank accounts in three payments over the financial  year
•            Extra cash support for people with disabilities
•            Pensioners will see some households receive extra cash.

The new £900 cash boost for over eight million eligible means-tested benefits claimants, including those on Universal Credit, Pension Credit and tax credits, starts in spring and will go direct to bank accounts in three payments over the course of the financial year. There will also be a separate £150 for over six million people with disabilities; and £300 for over eight million pensioners, on top of their Winter Fuel Payments.

Shropshire Council and their partners across the county continue to offer help and advice on money, bills and wellbeing, which may also be useful to many.  Exact payment times will be announced closer to the time. They are spread across a longer period to ensure support throughout the year and will broadly be as follows:

•            £301 – First Cost of Living Payment – during Spring 2023

•            £150 – Disability Payment – during Summer 2023

•            £300 – Second Cost of Living Payment – during Autumn 2023

•            £300 – Pensioner Payment – during Winter 2023/4

•            £299 – Third Cost of Living Payment – during Spring 2024

Acton Scott Farm Museum

Shropshire Council Cabinet has approved a recommendation to hand back the site of Acton Scott Historic Working Farm to the owners of the site, the Acton Scott Estate.  Detailed negotiations between Shropshire Council, which has operated the visitor attraction under a lease agreement for the past 47 years, and the Acton Scott Estate had resulted in mutual agreement that the lease be surrendered.  The recommendation was approved at Shropshire Council’s Cabinet meeting on 14 December and the settlement allows the owners to invest in the essential infrastructure improvements required to support endeavours to open a new historic attraction. The attraction had been operating at a deficit of £168,000 per annum and the Shropshire taxpayer has been subsidising the running costs of the farm at a cost of £8.40 per visitor.  However a subsequent call-in request was submitted and has been accepted, which in effect suspends the decision. The council's scrutiny committee will now make the decision and it is likely to be discussed with the press and public exempt.

Budget

Plans by Shropshire Council to close its budget gap, manage the impacts of inflation, deliver priorities in the Shropshire Plan and bring its budget into balance, are now out for consultation.  The council is proposing a transformation and efficiency programme that will save £50.6 million in the next year.  Ongoing impacts of COVID and broader economic conditions, particularly the effects of inflation and rising energy costs, are at the root of the budget challenge facing the council.  Most of the focus will be on greater efficiencies in services in what is the last chance to achieve a sustainable budget for Shropshire Council. It has no option but to make the savings, as if it does not, others will come in and make the decisions for it.  Pressures are continuing from increased demand for services, particularly for social care, which currently accounts for three quarters of the council’s budget, while new pressures linked to the cost of living are seeing further demand for support and services from residents.

The announcement of the Government’s budget settlement for councils on Monday 19 December 2022 would  see the council’s spending power grow by 8.6% next year through a combination of money raised from council tax, Government grants and business rates, although some of this was already anticipated in the council’s budget plans. This figure includes the 4.99% increase in council tax, including a 2% precept increase for adult social care, that Shropshire Council is proposing for next year, and that the Government has already assumed in its calculations that it will make.

The increase in Council tax is equivalent to £1.38 a week for the average household in Shropshire (the local average is band C), the rate of council tax in Shropshire is already 6% below the average for unitary councils such as Shropshire. The proposed increased in council tax would provide an extra £10m, while inflation alone is having a £43m impact on the council.

The consultation asks for views on the council’s budget’s overall direction, whether people  agree with this and any suggested alternatives. The consultation is available on the SC Council Consultation pages:
https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/get-involved/budget-consultation-202324/
Feedback from the consultation will inform the final budget proposals which will come back to the council in March.  Those unable to go online can take part in the consultation by calling 0345 6789077. The consultation will remain open until 30 January 2023.

Foster Carers

From 1 April 2023, the amount Shropshire Council pays foster carers will significantly increase in a bid to encourage more people to come forward and look after some of the county’s most vulnerable children.  The decision includes more financial support for foster carers, including connected carers who look after children from their extended family. The Council has increased the allowances paid for each child their care for from an initial fee for the first child and then a small allowance for any additional child, to a full fee for each child they care for. 

More Census Data recently released!

155,000 usual residents aged 16 years and over in Shropshire were economically active (56.9%), while 113,300 (41.6%) were economically inactive. The national economic activity rate is marginally higher than it is in Shropshire (58.6%).

Among residents aged 16 and over, 149,300 people in Shropshire were in employment. Of these, 118,600 were employees (43.5%) while more than 1 in 10 were self-employed (11.2% or 30,700 people). Levels of self-employment are higher in Shropshire than the England average (9.5%).  6,500 people in Shropshire were unemployed at the time of the 2021 Census (2.4%). This compares with 3.5% of the 16+ national population.

A high proportion of the economically inactive population in Shropshire are retired (influenced by the county’s older demographic profile), at 77,600 people or 28.5% of those aged 16 and over. This is notably higher than in England (21.5%).

In 2021, 96.7% (312,900) of usual residents in Shropshire identified their ethnic group within the high-level “White” category. This compares to 81% in England. The next most common high-level ethnic group was “Asian, Asian British or Asian Welsh” accounting for 1.3% of the overall population, compared to 9.3% for England.

In 2021, 96.4% (311,800) of usual residents in Shropshire identified with at least one UK national identity (English, Welsh, Scottish, Northern Irish, British, and Cornish). This compares to 90% in England. In Shropshire, 2.1% of the resident population identified  their national identity as Welsh only, compared with 0.3% for England.

Changes to Shropshire Council’s Cabinet responsibilities

Simon Jones is stepping back from his Cabinet responsibilities covering adult social care and public health, due to suffering long term effects following contracting COVID-19 earlier this year.

His responsibilities are now being shared on a temporary basis between Cabinet members Cecilia Motley (adult social care and public health) and Dean Carroll (housing).

Voters in England asked to show ID at polling stations from May 2023

From 4 May 2023 voters in England will now need to show photo ID to vote at polling stations in some elections, including local elections, parliamentary by-elections, Police and Crime Commissioner elections, and recall petitions. From October 2023 it will also apply to UK General elections.

No elections are planned in the Shropshire Council area this year, but from late January anyone who does not have one of the accepted forms of ID will be able to apply for free ID – known as a Voter Authority Certificate at www.voter-authority-certificate.service.gov.uk/ or by completing a paper form.

Accepted forms of ID include a UK, European Economic Area (EEA) or Commonwealth passport; a UK, EEA or Commonwealth drivers’ licence; and some concessionary travel passes, such as an older person’s bus pass or an Oyster 60+ card. Voters will be able to use expired ID if they are still recognisable from the photo.


b) Clerks Report.
The Clerk Had nothing to report all relevant emails had been sent to Councillors
	

	
	
	
	

	081-22
	9. 
	MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED BY COUNCIL.
To discuss and decide on the following: -
	

	
	
	Following the presentation on the donation to Longnor village Hall, the original donation was for to replace the floor, it would appear that the aims and objectives had now altered that the floor was to now sanded and acoustic boards installed in an attempt to assist with the acoustics. Further investigation work was to take place shortly. It was agreed to discuss this matter when the investigation had been completed. 
	

	
	
	
	

	082-22
	10. 
	PLANNING MATTERS –
	

	
	
	There was nothing to report under this heading.
	

	
	
	
	

	083-22
	11. 
	FINANCE –
	

	
	
	
a) To approve and sign the Bank Reconciliation
This was noted 

b) to ratify the Local Government Association (LGA) agreed increase to Clerk hourly rate backdated to 1 April 2022 (the equivalent to £1.00p per hour). 
Members agreed to ratify this 


c) To agree the following invoices

	
	Payments to be approved and signed
	 
	 

	 24.01.2023
	 
	 
	 

	Method of payment
	Company
	Description
	amount

	Bacs
	Mr. G. Rippon
	Dec - Jan Salary
	477.36

	Bacs
	HMRC
	PAYE
	318.24

	Bacs
	Mr. G. Rippon 
	Expenses
	77.40

	Bacs
	Shelly Signs
	Notice Board
	1515.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total
	£2388



The notice board for Leebotwood hall was discussed it was agreed to accept the quote for £1515.00p. The clerk was instructed to email Shelly Signs to accept the quote. 
	


	
	
	
	

	084-22
	12. 
	HIGHWAYS 
· These matters had been conveyed to CCllr. Morris
	

	
	
	
	

	085-22
	13. 
	VILLAGE MAINTENANCE TASKS 
	

	

	
	The Chair reported that he had continual issues with the Lengthsman, members felt that this post should  advertise this position vacant 
	

	086-22
	14. 
	INFORMATION FROM MEMBERS
	

	
	
	There was nothing to be discussed under this heading. 
	

	
	
	
	

	087-22
	15. 
	CORRESPONDENCE: EMAILS
	

	
	
	The Clerk reported that all emails had been sent to members 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	*[image: ]
	

	
	16. 
	* TO DISCUSS THE LENGTHSMAN       
	

	[bookmark: _Hlk43718210]
	
	Please see above. 
	

	
	
	
	

	088-22
	17. 
	NEXT MEETING –23rd May 2023                          
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Signed by the Chair. 
	

	
	
	
	


                                                                           
 
            


image1.emf
Due to the confidential nature of the business of this agenda   item , under the Public Bodies  (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (3)   it is proposed to put forward a motion to exclude members  of the public during discussion of this agenda item.  


